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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Trenton Town Council held on Tuesday July 7, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., in the Trenton Town Hall, 17 East Main Street, Trenton, Utah.

Present:	Mayor			Lynn Payne
Councilmember 	Donny Merrill
				Stephanie Merrill
Rachelle Ludwinski				Stacey Wangsgard 
		Clerk 			Macall Smith			
	

Guests: Cleone Allsop, Kathrine Rawson and Tom Griffin.

MAYOR PAYNE CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:00 P.M.

Councilmember Wangsgard led those in attendance in the pledge of allegiance.

Approval of Agenda
COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI MOVED TO APPROVE THE MEETING AGENDA AS WITH THE ADDITION. COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD SECONDED THE MOTION, WITH ALL COUNCILMEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE VOTING AYE.

Approval of Minutes
Mayor Payne asked for a motion to approve the June 15, 2020 meeting minutes, Councilmember Ludwinski noted a change in the Approval of Minutes section that needed to be made.  COUNCILMEMBER LUDWINSKI MOVED TO APPROVE THE JUNE 15, 2020 MEETING MINUTES WITH THE NOTED CORRECTION.  COUNCILMEMBER WANGSGARD SECONDED THE MOTION WITH ALL COUNCILMEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE VOTING AYE.

Public Comment:
There was no public comment at this time.

Agenda items:
Bike racing events policy discussion
The Mayor suggested that this discussion should be put off until a town survey could be completed to allow the Council the opportunity to get an idea for what the town residents want.

Parks update
Councilmember Stephanie Merrill stated that the t-shirts have been posted online along with an order form.  Clerk Smith stated that she has received a letter from the County requesting plans for the municipal share of the RAPZ funding.  The Council discussed possible projects that the funding could go towards including a flagpole at the cemetery, new handles for the climbing wall at the park and asphalt repair of the parking lot at the ball diamonds.

Water update
Councilmember Ludwinski stated that the Outflow meter is on the fritz, she is on the schedule to have it looked at.  She stated that the fire hydrant on Main street for the Allsop subdivision is scheduled for next week, along with the hook-ups for Parker Haviland.  The Hardy stock connection has a connection but no meter, that will be put in.  The Roger Nelson connection is waiting on permits from UDOT.  The Council discussed what to do with meters that haven’t been installed but were spoken for.  The Mayor suggested that Councilmember Ludwinski call or send a letter letting them know that they need to follow up on an extension for a water hook-up.  The Council discussed what to do with the remaining $44,000 CDBG funding, the Mayor stated that he felt that the money would be best used to update the chlorine building.



Consideration of the installation of a private irrigation pipeline on the Trenton Town road right of way on 800 South- Tom Griffin
Tom Griffin shared a section of the Utah State Code that he feels gives Dave Ezola the right to install a pipeline on the town right of way.  The Mayor stated that he feels West Cache Canal has been a bit heavy handed with their dealings in the past.  He stated that the town would like to work together towards an agreement that everyone can be happy with.  Mr. Griffin stated that this would be beneficial to the town by reducing outside water usage of culinary water.  The Council discussed how a pressurized irrigation could work and impact the town with respect to cost.  Mr. Griffin suggested that the town require insurance on the pipeline, the council discussed how to enforce requirements for insurance.  Councilmember Ludwinski stated that she would rather have an ordinance that deals with the situation, this will help with future requests of this sort.  Mr. Griffin asked for the Council to give an approval on the situation by the August town council meeting.
 
Planning & Zoning update
The Council discussed the replacement for John Nelson, Councilmember Wangsgard stated that she has talked with Kyle Kingston and he has agreed to fill Mr. Nelson’s spot on the Planning Commission, she stated that she would write a letter thanking him for his service.  She stated that the Commission will be working on creating a survey to help guide the direction of the Zoning Ordinance, they will include questions regarding bike races and water issues along with questions regarding future growth.

Roads update 
Councilmember Donny Merrill stated that chipping on the road will start soon, he shared that the County will be mowing the roadside as well as spraying weeds.

Adjournment 
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